
ARTINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the parish council meeting held on 9th November  2015 at St Francis's church, Littleton. 

Councillors present:
Mr R Musson (Chairman)  (*) Mrs J Stanford  (*)
Mr G Smith (Vice Chairman)  (*) Mr S Kitson (*)
Mr A More-Molyneux  (*) Mr R Bennett  (*)

Mrs A Mayer  (*)
                   (*) denotes present,  (a) denotes absent.

APC = Artington Parish Council,    GBC = Guildford Borough Council,    SCC = Surrey County Council.

In attendance: Phil Gorton (clerk), Cllr George Johnson (SCC), Cllr Michael Illman (GBC) and four members of 
the public.

1. Apologies for absence.
Cllr Mike Parsons (GBC) and PC Damon Young.

2. Co-option of parish councillor
Councillors welcomed Alexander More-Molyneux to the parish council.

3. Disclosure of interests
Cllr Musson declared an interest in the planning application for Hollowfield Cottage (Item 15).
Cllr More-Molyneux declared an interest in matters relating to the Loseley estate.

4. Minutes
The minutes of the meeting held on 14th September 2015 were signed as an accurate record. 

5. Matters arising
•  The annual carol service at St Francis church has been arranged by Chloe Dancey to take place on 
Tuesday 29th December. The Mole Country Store in Godalming (ex SCATS) has generously agreed to 
donate a Christmas tree for the occasion.
•  Cllr Johnson reported that the public consultation on the county council's waste and recycling service 
has shown that there is considerable opposition to the proposal to charge the public for depositing waste at 
the recycling centres.
•  The parish lunch will take place on Sunday 12th June 2016.

6. Report from Cllr Michael Illman  (GBC) 
•  The Town Centre Plan consultation closes on 16th November.
•  The former leader of GBC, Stephen Mansbridge, has resigned as a councillor. Cllr Nigel Manning is 
standing in as acting leader.

7. Police report
•  There was no police representative present but PC Young had informed the clerk that there had been a 
minor public order offence and a drink-driving incident, both in the Old Portsmouth Road.
•  In response to an invitation from Surrey Police, Cllrs Musson and Bennett will attend a Policing in Your
Neighbourhood event to put APC's view on policing requirements for the parish.

8. Planning matters
•  Electronic notifications of planning applications. 
Councillors are happy for notifications to be received by email and viewed on the GBC website but with 
the proviso that paper copies should be provided on request. Clerk to write to GBC with the parish 
council's response.
•  Guildford Town Centre Plan
Councillors are to formulate a response to the plan, possibly in conjunction with  Compton Parish Council.
•  Pond Farm
The occupier of Pond Farm has given a suspended prison sentence by the High Court and is required to 
remove the unconsented waste from Pond Farm by 31st January 2016. SCC is to monitor progress.
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9. Highways and rights of way
•  Path clearance
At the request of the parish council, GBC has cleared the pavement along the Old Portsmouth Road, 
between the railway bridge and the Park & Ride. 
•  Drainage at Artington
Cllrs Bennett and Kitson reported that some of the blocked drains at Artington have been cleared but a 
ditch and two culverts north of Artington Farm have yet to be dealt with. Cllr Johnson will enquire why 
the work is not yet complete.

GJ

www.artington.org.uk



•  New Pond Road railway bridge
A meeting about the replacement of the bridge is to be held at Loseley on 27th November.
•  Stakescorner Road posts
Jason Lewis of SCC Highways has fixed reflectors onto the posts in Stakescorner Road and has 
undertaken to replace those posts that have been damaged by the verge cutting machinery.
•  Stakescorner Road speed limit. 
Cllr Johnson said that the application for an extension to the 30mph speed limit in Stakescorner Road is 
included in a report that will go to committee in the new year.
•  Access-only and Community Speed Watch surveys
There have been no surveys undertaken recently.

10. Risk of falling trees
Following damage to a building caused by a falling tree, APC has been advised that any residents who are 
worried about particular trees should write to the landowner to advise them of their concerns. 
The clerk was asked to seek the advice of the GBC arboricultural officer about trees in the parish. PG

11. Report from Cllr George Johnson (SCC)
In addition to the matters above, Cllr Johnson reported that the proposed Crossrail 2 will be coming into 
Surrey as far as Epsom. This will release capacity on the Waterloo railway line that, he hopes, could be 
utilised to create a direct route from the Guildford area to Heathrow Airport.
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12. Financial matters
•  No cheques have been written since last meeting.
•  The estimated budget requirement for the 2016-17 was circulated to members. 
•  It was resolved that the parish council should renew its subscription to the Surrey Hills Society.

13. Loseley matters
Cllr More-Molyneux reported that:
•  Strutt & Parker have been appointed as the new agents for the Loseley estate.
•  The Rural Craft Association show will take place on 19-22 November. Access via Stakescorner Road.
•  The Hog's Back Road Race will take place on the morning of Sunday 6th December.
•  Network Rail has postponed its work on the railway line that would require access via Loseley land and 
Stakescorner Road. 
•   The estate has applied for permission to create a farm shop at Mellersh Farm, Compton.

14. Litterpick
•  Cllr Kitson has arranged for a litter pick to take place on Saturday 12th December. Anyone wishing to 
take part should contact him on 07951 045250.

15. Planning 
•  Heathwood Cottage, Sandy Lane
The councillors made no comment.
•  Wonersh House, Old Portsmouth Road
The  councillors were concerned about increased light pollution that would be created by the proposed 
illuminated sign. They asked that it be made a condition of approval that the sign be turned off at night. 
The clerk will write to GBC.
•   Beechwood House, Sandy Lane
The councillors made no comment.
•  Hollowfield Cottage, Littleton
[The applicant, Cllr Musson, left the meeting before discussion of this item].
The councillors unanimously agreed to make no comment about the application itself but concern was 
expressed about possible disruption that could arise during the construction of the building. This should be
covered by the Construction Management Plan to be written by the contractor and councillors asked that 
they be consulted about its proposals.  
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These minutes remain draft until signed at the next APC meeting.

The next meeting will be held St Francis Church Littleton 
on Monday 11th January 2016 starting at 7.00pm.

www.artington.org.uk


